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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, May 13, 2005
ROOM 305 – Mohegan Campus
1:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Tony Benoit.
The “surprise” listed on the agenda was an acknowledgement of accomplishments for Wayne Silver who is ending his “working” career at Three Rivers.  Dean Branchini then presented a cake to the department to share in celebration.

Academic Division Chair – AY 2005-2006  - Leslie Samuelson was named as an “advanced nominee” for the Academic Division Chair position; Art Braza motioned to accept; seconded.  Unanimously approved.
Service learning Advisory Council - Pamela Carroll stated that she is willing to work with anyone during the summer; just leave a message on her voicemail and she will get back to you.

Human Rights Programming – Frances Moulder is out sick today, but she will be e-mailing information. 

First Year Experience Changes -  Louise Summa and Will Hare gave a brief Power Point presentation on the “history” of the First Year Experience course and the influence it has on a student’s progress in the College.  It was very insightful and well done.  
Louise noted that the only change is that the First Year Experience Faculty decided to adopt a new textbook.

Will Hare will be the new coordinator.  He has been putting out new ideas to other faculty.  Will gave a brief explanation as to why he was one of the faculty considered to coordinate this course.  He noted that he would like to have more full-time faculty involved in FYE courses.  There will be no substantive changes until Fall 2006.  Will expressed his wish that the program have “energy” and stated that he is willing to entertain any ideas from faculty.
President’s Report

President Jones gave a report of what is going on in different aspects of the College:
1) Learning Committees – Alive and well.  A Ford Foundation Grant application is being worked on by L.A.B members.  
2) Consolidated College – Have been working with architects and oversight committee; everything is coming along nicely.  Hopefully by mid-June the architects will give us elevation drawings and inside views (several conference rooms, administrative suites, including President and Deans’ suites).

3) External Funds – LAB (Ford Foundation) Judy Donnelly is working on an Advanced Technology Education grant – pre-proposal is out, full proposal is due in October.
4) Title III - $34,000 to do planning – thanks to direction of Karin Edwards.  The proposal for the $1.8 million 5-year grant has to be submitted by January.

The College Foundation has committed to $100,000, this effort is now underway, and then we will seek external commitments by asking for pledges.  The request will go out to the community after January for big part of our campaign.

Working with George Rezendes to “record our story”.

The “gym” will be a “physical activity space”.  The auditorium will come on the heels of other completions; looking at a 500 seat capacity.

Dean’s Report  

Gayla Holmes, Director of Counseling, has asked for additional help for summer advising.  Brian Kennedy has a listing of dates.  To date, only four faculty members have responded; would like to have representation from all disciplines.

Personnel Changes:

Congratulations!  Linda Perfetto has been selected at the permanent Director of Nursing and Allied Health; Anne Lamondy will fill the full-time tenure track position in Nursing; Nancy Scrivano will be the Lawrence and Memorial Chair faculty person (3 years); Art Braza is stepping down as Business Dept. Chair.  Thank you to Art for all your hard work and accomplishments (ASCBP Accreditation; establishing local Business Honor Society for TRCC); Terry Delaney will be on sabbatical during Fall 2005 semester, Steve Weiss will fill in as interim department chair; David Toth will be on a one-year sabbatical, there is the potential for one more sabbatical leave.
Promotions:  Irene Clampet – Associate Professor



Larry Flick – Assistant Professor



Ann McNamara – Professor



Steve Weiss – Assistant Professor



George Volkov – Assistant Professor



Mona Florea – Librarian

Educational Excellence Award:

Mary LaMattina (who will be retiring as of August 1st) will be working on a project Developmental English.  Mary will be receiving an award for Excellence in Teaching at the Legislative Office Building in Hartford.

Peg Stroup – Working on Culinary Program here at TRCC next year.

Merit Awards were given to the following:


Ellen Freeman (also received local Nightingale Award)


Sandra Jeknavorian


Anne Lamondy


Marie Peloquin


Steve Weiss
President Jones also acknowledged that Dean Branchini was also honored at the Nightingale Awards.
Announcements

CFT trip to Turners Falls, Mass is scheduled for next Friday.  If you have not yet purchased your ticket ($5.00), please see Terry Delaney as he needs to order your box lunch.
David Malley will be the Governance Chair for the 2005-2006 Academic Year.  Congratulations, David!
Will Hare thanked everyone who donated goodies and personal items that will be shipped to his brother-in-law’s unit in Iraq.  The response was overwhelming.
Kathy Gundersen announced that the new LAB theme for the 2005-2006 AY is, “Metamorphosis”.

Thank you to Tony Benoit for his excellent chairmanship for the Academic Division these last two years.
There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn; so moved.  Meeting adjourned at 2:58 p.m.

